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Hello FCA 
Teammates 
in Christ, 
   
     “Therefore, 
since we are 
surrounded by 
such a great cloud 

or witnesses, let us throw off 
everything that hinders and the sin 
that so easily entangles, and let us 
run with perseverance the race 
marked out for us.”   Hebrews 12:1  
 
     There is GREAT EXCITEMENT 
and ANTICIPATION as the new 
school year is under way.  God is 
doing a great work through FCA 
and we are seeing many respond to 
the Gospel message.  Continuing in 
Hebrews 18, verse 2 tells us to “fix 

our eyes on Jesus, the author and 
perfecter of our faith, who for the 
joy set before him endured the 
cross, scorning its shame, and sat 
down at the right hand of the throne 
of God.”  There is great excitement 
and anticipation because we have 
the HOPE of CHRIST and we are 
sharing that with everyone we 
encounter.   
 
     There is so much to be excited 
about when we know Christ and if 
we fix our eyes on him, we will be 
on the right path.      
  
     We launched the school year 
with our annual Night of Champions 
(NOC) events and God showed up 
and showed out as He spoke 
through C.L. “Shep” Sheppard.  
Shep spoke at our Muscle Shoals/
Florence and Decatur events.  We 
had 298 coaches and students 
make decisions for Christ those 
nights as Shep shared the Gospel 
and how God worked in his own 
life.   
 
     God has used this event in a 
powerful way over the last three 
years and we are so blessed by His 
goodness and grace.  We also 
launched our first NOC for Athens/
Limestone County.  It was a great 
night and God moved on 11 

coaches and students that night as 
they made faith decisions.   

     During the first three 
months of school we had 13 
students make faith decis-
ions for Jesus during their 
school FCA huddle.  The 
school huddles are going 
strong with record 
attendance again this year.  
We are working to grow 
these school huddles by 
equipping and empowering 
the student leaders and 
huddle coaches.  We see 
the greatest growth when 
the students take the lead.  
It is awesome to see these 
students step out of the 
shadows and up in front of 
their peers.  God is doing a 
might work in our youth 
today.    

     Praise the Lord for all 
He has done and all that is 
to come.  I can’t thank you 
enough for partnering with 
us so we can GO and carry 
out the Great Commission.  
Let’s Go together to fulfill 
what Jesus has 
commanded. 

               Serving Him, 
                    Scott 

AREA DIRECTOR


